
After discussion regarding its role and job description, the Budget/Finance Committee unanimously 

approved the motion to submit the following description taken from our current charter as an 

accurate reflection of what we understand as to the role and description of the Budget/Finance 

Committee. 

 

BUDGET AND FINANCE COMMITTEE DESCRIPTION FROM PCHS CHARTER 

Budget and Finance Committee The purpose of the Palisades Charter High School (PCHS) Budget and 

Finance Committee is to ensure stakeholder participation (that is, faculty, parents, students, 

administrators, and classified personnel) in decisions relating to revenues, expenditures, and fund 

balances. The primary consideration of the Budget and Finance Committee in its decision-making shall 

be to ensure fiscal solvency while fostering development of a quality educational program and improved 

student achievement at PCHS.  

Because major priorities are often set and implemented through the budget process, it is critical that the 

Board be advised by a broad committee made up of different stakeholder groups. Therefore, the Board 

of Trustees shall not have the discretion to disband this SBLC. The Budget and Finance Committee shall, 

with the advice of the Executive Director and Principal (EDP) and Chief Budget Officer (CBO), propose a 

budget to the Board of Trustees in a timely fashion by a date set by the Board of Trustees. The Budget 

and Finance Committee shall also consider any other significant budgetary matters that may be referred 

to it by the Board of Trustees or its own members. Generally, any decision that will have a significant 

fiscal impact on the school shall be presented to the Budget and Finance Committee before being voted 

upon by the Board of Trustees.  

Nothing herein shall in any way relieve the Board of Trustees of its fiduciary duty to ensure that PCHS is 

run in a fiscally responsible manner, or in any way limit the Board’s discretion as to the adoption and 

contents of a budget, giving due regard for the expertise and recommendations of the Budget and 

Finance Committee.  

The Budget and Finance Committee shall be open to all stakeholders (as described above) of PCHS, with 

the proviso that teachers shall have the right to constitute 50 percent of the voting members. The other 

seats are reserved for parents and other members as set forth below. The committee shall be limited to 

17 members unless that number is increased by the Board of Trustees. Those desiring membership may 

make such request to the Secretary of the committee. Should an excess number from any stakeholder 

group apply, a vote on the relevant stakeholder group(s) shall be held by the committee representing 

that stakeholder group. The PCHS Board of Directors shall then appoint committee members in 

accordance with the provisions of this Charter as well as its bylaws and in consultation with the Budget 

and Finance Committee. The Committee will consist of a majority membership of the faculty stakeholder 

group, with the following composition: 

 teachers, representing as many departments as possible 

 parents 

 student 

 administrator 

 classified employee 

 community member, although it is not required that a community member serve on the 
committee 

 a member representing the Booster Club and a member representing the Education 
Foundation – these may be either parent, community, or employee members. 


